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BY EMAIL  
 
October 4, 2021 
 

Michael Brophy, P.Eng., M.Eng., MBA 
150 Ferrand Drive 
Suite 208 
Toronto ON  M3C 3E5 
 
 
Dear Mr. Brophy, 
 
Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. (Enbridge Gas) 

Updated Application for Leave to Construct the St. Laurent Ottawa North 
Replacement Project  
Ontario Energy Board File (OEB) Number: EB-2020-0293 

The OEB acknowledges receipt of your letter dated April 9, 2021, requesting intervenor 
status and cost eligibility in Enbridge Gas’s application for leave to construct the St. 
Laurent Ottawa North Replacement Project.  
 
On May 5, 2021, the OEB placed Enbridge Gas’s original application in this matter, filed 
on March 2, 2021, in abeyance pending resolution of certain routing issues that were 
raised by the Ministry of Transportation. On Sept 10, 2021, Enbridge Gas informed the 
OEB that it had resolved the routing issues by modifying a segment of the route and 
filed an updated application with the OEB. The OEB has now issued a Notice of Hearing 
in respect of the updated application. The OEB’s Notice of Hearing and Enbridge Gas’s 
updated application are available on the OEB’s website at: Content Manager 
WebDrawer - Search Results (oeb.ca) 
 
This is to inform you that you do not need to reapply for intervenor status and cost 
eligibility in relation to Enbridge Gas’s updated application. However, if you wish to 
update your earlier intervention and cost eligibility request, you must file your updated 
request by October 15, 2021, which is the last date for applying for intervenor status. 
The OEB will make its decision on your request after the period for applying for 
intervenor status and cost eligibility has closed.  

https://www.rds.oeb.ca/CMWebDrawer/Record?q=casenumber:eb-2020-0293&sortBy=recRegisteredOn-&pageSize=400#form1
https://www.rds.oeb.ca/CMWebDrawer/Record?q=casenumber:eb-2020-0293&sortBy=recRegisteredOn-&pageSize=400#form1
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The OEB is also in receipt of your letter dated September 13, 2021, in relation to 
Enbridge Gas’s updated application and Enbridge Gas’s response dated September 22, 
2021. The OEB will make its determination on the appropriate procedural steps in 
Procedural Order No.1. 
 
 
Yours truly,  
 
Original Signed By 
 
Christine E. Long 
Registrar 
Office of the Registrar 
 
c: Enbridge Gas 

 



 

  

 

SCHEDULE A 

LIST OF APPLICANTS AND INTERVENORS 

HYDRO ONE NETWORKS INC. 

EB-2021-0136 

SEPTEMBER 24, 2021 


